City of Denton
CDBG Funds Support Compliance with Federal and State Statutes

CDBG funding has been used since 1985 to support the requirements placed on the City of Denton by the Americans with Disabilities Act.  CDBG funds can be used to upgrade public facilities, including buildings used for general government activities, and make them accessible.  In the past a significant portion of funding has been used to install ramps on sidewalks in neighborhoods and in the downtown area.  This would not have been possible without CDBG.  Another ADA project entailed the construction of accessible restrooms for a local senior center.  Right now staff is working to develop plans to install ramps and ensure that disabled residents have access from the parking lot to the MLK Jr. Recreation Center.     

Sewer projects funded through CDBG have supported the City’s compliance with the Clean Water Act and Texas Council on Environmental Quality regulations.  If CDBG had not been available, it is uncertain how quickly these replacements could have been accomplished.  
Also, communities receiving Federal funds are required to “affirmatively further fair housing.” CDBG funds can be used to provide information and to educate local rental property owners, lenders and Realtors to ensure that they understand Fair Housing laws and are able to maintain compliance.

We would again like to point out that any reduction in CDBG funding will create a loss of jobs in our community.  This of course will reduce income tax revenues and sales tax revenues.   Older neighborhoods housing low and moderate-income households will begin to see a decline in their housing and infrastructure.  As a result of this decline, we may also see an increase in crime in the area.  Finally, the value of the housing units and businesses in these areas may decline causing a reduction in property tax revenues that could have been used for public improvements.  
